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A year of Charity, Unity and Fraternity

It’s Golf Time
DON MILLER MEMORIAL GOLF TOURNAMENT

WHEN: Sunday June 26, 12:00 noon,

shotgun start

WHERE: San Juan Hills Country Club

 32120 San Juan Creek Road

San Juan Capistrano, Ca. 92675

COST: $110 per person includes, golf, box lunch, dinner/

reception

10:00 AM Registration

11:00 AM Putting & Chipping contest

12:00 PM Golf

5:00 PM Dinner/reception (No host bar)

and awards.

WIN A CAR:

First hole in one only wins a car on the 18th.

Other prizes on all other par 3’s

Raffles, 50/50 and much more.
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What’s Inside

We had another superb perfor-
mance by the Boys and their friends
at  last month’s Lenten  Dinner.

 Good Friday dinner was a great
success. We served close to 200 of
our closest friends while having a
great time ourselves.

The clam chowder, tomato, and
vegetable soup were prepared to the
highest of culinary standards.

The salad was superb, the ice
cream cold, coffee hot, and  lemon-
ade tart.

What more could anyone want?
I want to thank the following  men,

women and children that made the
evening possible:

Bob and Judy Morgan
Mark Bustamante
Pat Walloch
Charlie Young
Richard Olsen
Frank Kloer
Andrew Kotnik
Rich Piecuch
John Piccolo

by Roger Sonnenfeld, Chancellor

           See BOYS page 4

‘Boys’ and
others were
just superb

by Pat Walloch, Grand Knight

Another Columbian year has almost come to an
end. It has been anything but dull.

From the tragic death of Mike Harrison to the
new events that we tried as part of  the Family
theme all have played a part in shaping this year as
one of great Charity, Unity and Fraternity.

For this my brothers you all should be very

proud. It doesn't look like we will accomplish our
goal of Star Council this year because we missed
our membership quota.

I don't know how all of you feel, but with all the
activities we do within our Parish and Council we
are a Star Council even if it is not officially recog-
nized.

Once again our Council will be going forward
See GK REPORT page 6



BISHOP WILLIAM R. JOHNSON
COUNCIL 2004-2005 OFFICERS

Grand Knight
Pat Walloch, 859-9552

District Deputy #89
Carlos Carney, 733-1992

Chaplain
Fr. Efrain Flores, SVD
Parochial Vicar
951-8599

Deputy Grand Knight
Richard Piecuch
830-1475

Chancellor
Roger Sonnenfeld,
458-6508
Recorder
Mike Sofka, 587-1860
Financial Secretary
Bill Breen, PGK, 770-4939
Treasurer
Steve Seastrom, 713-5663
Lecturers
Jim Bailey, 770-8272
Joe DeProspero, 586-7431
Richard Ciolek, 859-1152
Advocate
Jim Marchetta, 858-7361
Warden
Jim Lamperis, 458-0472
Inside Guard
Sal Gonzales, 859-5955
Outside Guard
Hector Guzman, 837-0863
Trustees
John Ojeda, PGK, (1st)
595-0990 jfo2mko@cox.net
Mike Williams, PKG (2nd)
830-6730
calmikewilliams@hotmail.com
Ken Allen, PGK (3rd)
458-2963 kenallenfh@cox.net
Chapter Delegates
John Ruelas, 458-2963
John Ojeda, 595-0990
Pat Walloch, 859-9552
Ed Malk, PGK (3rd),
583-1425
Insurance Field Agent
Daniel E. del Villar, 589-4955
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Family of the month:
Bill and Pearl Breen

Knight of the month:

Tom Murphy
Our Knight of the Month for April was  Tom Murphy.
Tom has been a member for a short time but has become very

involved with many ministries. He has help start the Men's  fellow-
ship program,and helped establish the CPR training program.

– Pat Walloch, GK

The Family of the Month is Bill and Pearl
Breen.

If you can't find the Breens at their house you probably will find
them here at church on most Sundays.

Lector, money  counting, Financial Secretary duties, Choir, and
donating the beautiful orchids for the Easter season and library.

– Pat Walloch, GK

Our Council will conduct the annual election of officers for
the 2005-06 Columbian year at the general meeting on June 6.

As required by the Council bylaws, the following slate of
officers will be presented to the membership for consideration:

Grand Knight – Rich Piecuch,
Deputy Grand Knight  –  Roger Sonnenfeld
Chancellor  – Jim Lamperis
Warden  – Mike Sofka
Recorder  – Hector Guzman
Treasurer  – Steve Seastrom
Advocate  – Jim Marchetta
Inside Guard  – Frank  Kloer
Outside Guard  – Charles Young
Trustee –  Pat Walloch
Any Brother Knight who has completed his Third Degree and

wants to run for any of the offices listed above (except Trustee)
may do so by having another Brother Knight place his name in
nomination.

Those Brothers listed above must also have their name placed
in nomination at the time of election.

We will also elect two chapter delegates and two alternates.
This is the Council’s most important meeting of the year, so

we ask all Brother Knights from Council 9487 to please attend
the meeting at 8 p.m. on June 1 in the Parish Hall.

Election of officers for
2005-06 will be June 1
   by Ken Allen, PGK
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Frank Cipolla, Jim

Naumann,  Frank O’Brien,

George Jeffers, Richard

Ciolek, Bob Morgan, Jay

Donahue, Barbara Ciolek,

Judy Morgan, John Ruelas,

Gene Ganley, Dottie

Jeffers, Dick Sanders,  Bob

Short, Thelma Sanders,

Mike Sofka,  Lanny Dey,

Tom Haas, Hector Guzman,

Dan Ramella, Dick

Naumann

Program goes from feast to famine
Recycling

by Gene Ganley and
George Nothhelfer

   Knights of Columbus

Bishop William R. Johnson Council, #9487

Tuition Assistance Program Application
Requirements:

1. Be an immediate family member of an active or deceased Brother Knight of Columbus

from Bishop Johnson Council.

2. Be enrolled full-time in a Catholic School (primary (K-8), high school, college or

university).

3. Attests that the information provided below, to the best of their knowledge, is accurate.

4. Agrees that the funds provided will be directly used to support the student’s Catholic

Education.

Student Name: ______________________________________ Age:________________

Street Address:__________________________________________________________

City:____________________ State: _______ Zip code: _________________________

Phone (Day):______________ Phone (Night):_________________________________

Knight of Columbus Name: ______________________ Deceased: ________________

School Attending: _______________________________________________________

Student Signature: _______________________________________________________

Knight of Columbus Signature: _____________________________________________

Instructions:

1. Complete Application form, attach copy of current Knights of Columbus membership

card of family member if possible. (The member Knight must sign the application form if

not deceased.)

2. Student writes one (1) page essay explaining the benefits of attending a Catholic

School.

3. Mail application and essay to:

Edward G. Malk, PGK

Bishop William R. Johnson Council #9487

24901 Avenida Libre

Lake Forest, CA 92630

4. Notification of Awards will be made in June.

Application Deadline

Friday, May 27, 2005

Our program has gone from
feast to famine, you might say.

Response by the Santiago pa-
rishioners was relatively light
compared to what we saw in re-
cent months. I guess most of them
were out of town. We pray that

next month, it returns to normal.
We had plenty of help from

Council members throughout the
morning, for which we are grate-
ful.

We raised more than $1,500
in March for an up-to-date total
of well over $180,000.

The only way we able to

achieve such accomplishments
was with the help and support of
so many people over these 16-
plus years of the program.

Brothers, you have every right
to be proud of such an accom-
plishment.

At our April recycling day,
were gave away $50 savings
bonds to Egon Bartetzko, Joseph
Eccles, Marline Ford and Caroil
Rusko.

Now is the time to saw a great
big thank you to the following:
George Nothhelfer, John Ojeda,
Rich Mills, Jim Breen, Andy
Kotnik, Joe DeProspero, Ken
Hartsig, Bob Morgan, Dan
Ramella, Brent Meza, Julianne
Meza, Jose Lopez, Jessica Lopez,
Roger  Sonnenfeld, Don Pooters,
Dayne Plamondon, Jeff Carta,
Rich Quinn, Don Leuer, Claude
Makin, Lanny Dey, Rob Balen,
Pat Walloch, Jonathan Lopez and
Richard Olson.

 Thanks to the
Monday Crew:



Program Chairman
(Open)

Bulletin Editor
Jim Breen
jimbreen@lwsbnews.com
837-5567

Corazon
John Kistner
380-4377

Church Maintenance
Gene Ganley, PKG
586-8270
E. O. Plauche 830-2854

Youth and Family
Joe LaRosa
364-9202
Clete Menke
951-6796
Mark Bustamante
588-1958
Roger Sonnenfeld
458-6508
Gary Clack, 458-1294

Membership
Mike Williams, PGK
830-6730

Public Relations
Don Pooters
don_pooters@attglobal.net

Recycling
Gene Ganley, PGK
 586-8270
George Nothhelfer,
859-3203

Sick & Bereavement
John Piccolo,
 951-1550

Tom Haas
768-2181

M a yM a y

 A n n i v e r s a r y s A n n i v e r s a r y s

M a yM a y

B i r t h d a y sB i r t h d a y s
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Program
Chairmen

04 Donald Pooters

04 Albert Scarabino

05 James Elenz

06 James McNally

07  Joseph Parotino

08 Tom Murphy

09 David Glasow

09 Frances Hastings

10 Rev. Harold Fumo

10 James Machulda

10 Patty Farina

11 Francis Palop

13 Steve Farkas

13 Lou Stringer

14 Chris Arko

15 Lisa Gregg

15 Nancy Kobayashi

15 Mike Williams

15 Richard Mills

17 Jerome Delmore

17 Paul Heckman

17 Patrick Kane

17 Alice Weber

18  David Eisenberry

18  Hector Gomez

18  Wilma Marchetta

20 James Cowan

22 Ann M.Blaney

23 Sam Kuri

23 Claude Makin

23 Paul Coulter

23 Kevin Sabicer

26 Theodore D. Fay

26 Frank O’Brien

27 Suzy Bailey

27 Jose Lopez

28 William Stout

      28 Mary Johnson

      29 Pernille Brown

      29 Ed Matthews

30 James Corral

30 Ferdie Furtado

30 Harlan Holladay

02  John/Barbara Casabianca

06  Mark/Janeen Blackwelder

07 Richard/Dina Samaniego

10  Edward/Joan Malk

11  James/Mary Lynne Cowan

12  John/Joan Donahue

16  James/Edie Lynch

19  Etienne/Frances Plauche

21  Sam/Kathleen Kuri

21  Kenneth/Darlene Carpenter

23  David/Robyn Belz

25  Mark/Debora Dubeau

31  Richard/Gene Gregg

31  Michael/Sharon Benedetto

Bill Breen
John Ojeda
Tom, Naomi,
Evelyn, Greg Murphy
Hector Guzman
Mike Sofka
Kevin Sofka

Richard Mills
Frank Kloer
and Therese,
and Samantha
Sonnenfeld:
Thank you!  You made
my Knight!

THE ‘BOYS,’ OTHERS SUPERB
From page 1

by Gene Ganley, Church Maintenance Director

Our custom door was delivered for the storage area under the
steps to the Youth Ministry in the Church Rectory patio.

Maintenance Update:

Door delivered, hung

All it needs now is to be hung (hinges  and lock set installed) and have
the door sweep on the bottom of the door put on.

Up stepped  Brother Randy  Gamache, door hanger  extraordinare, and
the job was done.

Brother Bob Morgan continues his ongoing maintenance of the  legs/
rubber shoes on the church’s pew kneeler.

Thanks Brothers, for a job well done.
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Insurance report
May is the time to think about vacations
by Dan del Villar FICF, LUTCF

No doubt the signs of spring
have had their affect on you.  Ini-
tially, getting outdoors is the ob-
vious thing to do.

We start by poking around the
garden, working on the lawn, at-
tending softball practice, dusting
off the gas grill.

Beneath it all we sense that
vacation time is near and that
pleases everyone.

 It doesn’t matter whether we
are planning an elaborate vaca-
tion or will simply enjoy the com-
pany of our family at home — the
feeling is the same.

 Vacations are fun.
If we’ve planned properly,

chances are that some of our hard
earned dollars have been set aside
for this occasion.

We recognize that if we plan
to spend money in the pursuit of

enjoyment, the ordinary fixed ex-
penses, ie. mortgage, utilities,
etc.,  must still be paid.  So, you
need a “vacation fund.”

All of this makes good sense.
The soundness of the idea is ob-
vious.

Isn’t it amazing that so many
of us see the wisdom of planning
for our vacations each summer,
but fail to plan our long range
vacation:  retirement.

 The government has thought
about it and encouraged your in-
dependence at retirement age.
Your place of employment has
probably thought about it and
planned a pension for you.

Find out how you can add to
government and employer pro-
grams an amount sufficient to
provide for you and yours.

After all,  retirement is the
longest vacation you’ll ever take.

 Call me today and we’ll plan
together.

Fraternal regards, Dan del
Villar FICF, LUTCF Insurance
Field Agent. By email,
dan.delvillar@kofc.org

With more than
1.6 million members
throughout North
America and the rest of the
world, the Knights of Colum-
bus is the world’s  largest
Catholic family fraternal ser-
vice organization.

The sale of insurance has
been a part of the Order’s pro-
gram since its founding in 1882
by Fr.  Michael J. McGivney
in New Haven, Conn.

KofC the world’s
largest Catholic

service group

Name:  _____________________________________
Address: _____________________________________
City:  ____________  State: _______  Zip Code: _____
Council:_______
Phone: (home) _____________      (work) ___________
email address: _____________________________________
Current Occupation: ________________________________

Family Information:
_______  Purchased a new home
_______   Marital status has changed
(describe) ________________________________
_________  I have written a will or executed a trust during this year
_________  We have had a major change in income
(describe) _____________________________________________
_________  Just retired or planning to retire on: ______________
We are expecting a child in (Month)_____________.
We had a child on (D.O.B.)_______________________________
Childrens’ names, ages __________________________________

I AM INTERESTED IN  FOLLOWING INFORMATION ABOUT:

______  CD Alternatives  –––––––––Educational Policies
 _____   Life Insurance on my Spouse, Children, or myself
______ Mortgage Insurance   My mortgage balance: $________
–––––      Annuities  ________ Prepaying Burial Expenses
____   Rolling over my 401k Plan or ____     S.E.P.plans
IRA plan(s)

–––  Personal Estate Analysis or  _______  Business (Buy/Sell Arrange)
 Legacy Planning for my Grandchildren
___ Putting money aside on tax-deferred basis
___ Affordable Long Term Care
This  information program is a free benefit of your membership in the Knights

of Columbus.  Thank you ….  We appreciate your prompt response.

2005 Fraternal Survey
I would like to share some new information regarding updated insured

benefits  with you.  Please take a moment to fill out this SURVEY and return

by fax (949) 589-4955, or mail to: PO BOX 81030, R.S.M.,CA 92688-8130

.
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GRAND KNIGHT’S REPORT

          Pray forPray forPray forPray forPray for

World PeaceWorld PeaceWorld PeaceWorld PeaceWorld Peace

Sunday

   
Memorial 
Day

Corporate 
Communion

  313029

 

Chapter 
Meeting

Blood Drive
State
Convention

28272625242322

State
Convention

State
Convention

Festival 
Meeting

Officers 
Meeting, 
7:30 p.m.
    

21201918171615

Recycle
Sports Day, 
LF Nursing 
Home

  

Mother’s Day
---
Coffee and 
Doughnuts

141312111098

 

Holy Hour
Adoration

Ascension of
the Lord 

General 
Meeting, 
8 p.m.

 

  

St. Joseph 
the Worker

7654321 

Saturday Friday Thursday Wednesday Tuesday Monday 

May 2005

From page 1
with new officers with new ideas to make us even better.

I hope you all come to the June 1 meeting to show your support to
your Brothers who all have moved up so very quickly through the
chairs. They  will need all our help to make this coming year another
great one.

God Bless you all.
For those of you who may not have heard, the guys did win the

miniature golf contest last month.
I hope Brother Rich Piecuch  continues this event  and that more

families participate.


